
 
Subject: Re: Safety issue 
 
All- 
  
My team and I have been called out multiple times to E.E. Bluff 1 for the switch starting to 
throw under trains. This switch is new and had a S Hook attached to the stand to put in the dog 
catch to prevent this from happening. Every time that we responded to this switch, the S Hook 
was missing from the switch stand in which it was securely attached to. We replaced the S Hook 
once and the last time put a 105 lock on the switch. Today as my inspector was walking the 
track he noticed the S Hook in the creek adjacent to the switch. I am not sure if these are 
unpopular with the crews or not, however, we need to ensure that they are using them and not 
taking them off and throwing them. I am not blaming the switch crews as we do have 
individuals that walks the tracks. Just asking you all to talk to the crews and ensure they are not 
removing these and make sure we are using them. 
  
Thank you, 
Kota Patton 
612-512-8952 
St. Paul RDM 

 
 
Please spread the word in Lacrosse as well. Your crews see this switch more than ours 
probably. 
 
I am sure that we all know this but as a reminder, if the switch is equipped with a lock or hasp 
and not used it would be considered a 617-1 ops exception corresponding to GCOR 8.8 as the 
rule for reference. 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

 



 

 
 


